

Thời gian làm bài: 60 phút không kể thời gian phát đề

Full name:

Class: 7.....

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the underlined part is pronounced differently from that of the others

1. A. perhaps B. rehearse C. helicopter D. vehicle
2. A. large B. marry C. carbon D. hard

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the main stress pattern is different from that of the others

3. A. important B. wonderful C. abundant D. convenient
4. A. underwater C. submarine B. helicopter D. automatic

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions.

5. People from the countryside move to big cities find work and a better standard of living.
A B C D
6. Last night, a friend of our from college came up to see us
A B C D
7. We prefer to live in the countryside because it has fewer pollution than the city.
A B C D

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the following sentences

8. The city is facing serious problems
A. pollution B. polluted C. pollute D. pollutant
9. Remember to the lights before going to bed.
A. turn B. turn off C. turn on D. stop
10. We will use more energy in the future.

- A. solar B. sunny C. sun D. sunlight
11. These suitcases belong to you and your wife. These suitcases are
A. yours B. your's C. hers D. ours
12. At this time next week we for the final exams.
A. sit B. are sitting C. will be sitting D. will sit
13. We should put on our roof for the heating and hot water.
A. solar energy B. equipment C. cracks D. solar panels
14. The wind, the sun, and the wave are some types of sources of energy.
A. changeable B. alternative C. cheap D. costly
15. How does it take to go from Ha Noi to Ho Chi Minh City by plane?
A. far B. much C. long D. many
16. Villagers voluntarily contribute money and other things to the festival.
A. open B. celebrate C. remember D. set

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the most suitable response to complete each of the following exchanges.

17. Mai: "Road users have to obey the traffic rules to avoid the traffic jam".
Nga: "....."
A. Sure. I agree B. Never mind C. OK, that's great D. Really
18. Nam: "Shall we go cycling round the West Lake this weekend?"
Hai : "....."
A. No, thank you B. I hope so C. Great idea! D. Certainly, here you are

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the word(s) CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

19. Despite being **frightened** by the images, Lan still liked the film so much.
A. terribly B. scared C. exhausted D. interested
20. We are looking for a kind of train in the sky **to transport** a lot of passengers.
A. to take care B. to go C. to give up D. to carry

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the word(s) OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

21. We found the plot of the film interesting

- A. bored B. amazing C. boring D. amazed .

22. Biogas is **abundant** and cheap for cooking and heating

- A. plenty B. scarce C. serious D. plentiful

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct word or phrase that best fits each of the numbered blanks.

There is now increasing concern about the world's energy (23), particularly about those involving fossil (24), In less than a hundred years we shall probably use up all the present (25) of oil and gas. The world's coal reserves should last longer but, once used, these cannot (26) It is important, therefore, that we should develop such (27) sources of energy as solar energy as well as water and wind power, classed as renewable energy.

23. A. possessions B. resources C. goods D. materials
24. A. fuels B. powers C. forms D. energies
25. A. findings B. productions C. amounts D. sources
26. A. updated B. repeated C. renewed D. produced
27. A. traditional B. alternative C. revolutionary D. Surprising

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions.

Yesterday, on the way home from school, I saw an accident. A boy was run over by a taxi when he was riding his bicycle. The boy's leg was broken and it was bleeding badly. Someone there tried to stop the bleeding. They put pressure on it and held it tight. A man used his mobile phone to call the emergency service. Some minutes later, an ambulance arrived and sent the boy to the hospital. Two policemen came to the scene immediately. Some people told the police that the taxi driver was driving at a very high speed when the accident happened. Some others began talking about the traffic accidents these days and blamed the increasing number of accidents on the roads for careless driving and drunk drivers.

28. What did the writer see yesterday?

- A. An accident B. A fire C. A fighting D. A crash

29. The accident happened between a taxi and

- A. a bus B. a bicycle C. a car D. motorbike

30. *The boy was sent to the hospital by*

- A. a police B. a car C. a passenger D. an ambulance

31. *- What part of his body was hurt? - His*

- A. arm B. head C. leg D. shoulder

32. *- How was the driver driving when the accident happened? - Very*

- A. fast B. slowly C. carefully D. well

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the sentence that is closest in meaning to the original sentence in each of the following questions.

33. *In spite of all our efforts, we failed in the final match.*

- A. Although we tried very hard, we failed in the final match.
B. We made all our efforts so that we could gain success in the final match.
C. Whatever efforts we had made, we weren't able to win in the final match.
D. We failed in the final match as a result of all our great efforts.

34. *I want to visit a beautiful beach in Viet Nam. Could you suggest one?*

- A. Do you mind if you suggested one beautiful beach in Viet Nam?
B. Would you mind if you suggest one beautiful beach in Viet Nam?
C. Do you mind suggesting one beautiful beach in Viet Nam?
D. Could you suggested one beautiful beach in Viet Nam?

35. *They will install solar panels on the roof of our house next week.*

- A. Solar panels will be installing on the roof of our house next week.
B. Solar panels will being installed on the roof of our house next week.
C. Solar panels will installed on the roof of our house next week.
D. Solar panels will be installed on the roof of our house next week.

36. *He drives more carelessly than he used to.*

- A. He doesn't drive as carefully as he used to.
B. He doesn't drive carefully than he used to.
C. He doesn't drive as carefully than he used to.
D. He doesn't drive as carefully he does.

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate a meaningful sentence from the correct order of the words and phrases given.

37. *Hung Kings - the country's founders / is to / worship / The purpose/ of this Festival*

- A. The purpose of this Festival is to worship Hung Kings - the country's founders.
- B. The purpose worship of this Festival is to Hung Kings - the country's founders
- C. The purpose is to of this Festival worship Hung Kings - the country's founders
- D. The purpose of this Festival is to Hung Kings worship - the country's founders

38. *Solar energy/ in the world/ by many countries/ will be used*

- A. Solar energy by many countries will be used in the world.
- B. Solar energy will be used in the world by many countries.
- C. Solar energy will be used by many countries in the world.**
- D. Solar energy in the world will be used by many countries.

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate a meaningful sentence from the best built of the words and phrases given.

39. *We/ see/ this type of cars/ the roads/ twenty years*

- A. We will be see this type of cars on the roads in twenty years.
- B. We will be seeing this type of cars on the roads in twenty years.
- C. We will seeing this type of cars on the roads in twenty years.
- D. We will be seen this type of cars on the roads in twenty years.

40. *Your/carbon footprint/the amount/carbon dioxide/released/the air/because/ own energy needs*

- A. Your carbon footprint the amount of carbon dioxide is released into the air because of own energy needs.
- B. Your carbon footprint is the amount of carbon dioxide released into the air because of own energy needs
- C. Your carbon footprint is the amount of carbon dioxide released into the air because own energy needs.
- D. Your carbon footprint is the amount with carbon dioxide released into the air because of own energy needs.

-----THE END-----